Doris Schulze

Vienna

AUSTRIA                                              26th February 2004

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates. Unfortunately I am really at the last minute with my submission as only to-day did I learn about this Inquiry.

I am an Australian citizen and have lived in Europe since 1968. I came to Europe as a double certificate nurse and after working in Austria, Germany and Switzerland, I married an Austrian engineer and have lived in Austria ever since. Our 2 children on birth, immediately received dual citizenship. For me this was never possible. Owing to my family history I was loathe to give up my Australian citizenship. My parents were Austrian citizens who were forced to leave Vienna in 1938. They settled in Melbourne and were – are- forever grateful for the opportunity that was given to them. However my childhood memories of their tales of “those times” were such that I never felt secure enough, and also never wanted to give up, my Australian citizenship. In 2002 when this became possible as far as Australia was concerned, Austria said “njet”.

However, my lawyer daughter was able to find her way through all the legal ropes and I am now one of the very few Australians married to an Austrian with dual citizenship.

Despite the fact that I have lived in Europe for over 30 years, I have regular contacts and interest in Australia:

My mother, sister and her family, let alone my school and nursing friends are reason enough for regular trips in both directions. My children also spent time in Australia for schooling, university exchange and work experience.

As happy as I am in Europe, I am still very proud to be an Australian and follow with interest (and sometimes with dismay), the political events within Australia. And I still feel attached, concerned, interested and willing to “raise my voice” in the form of a vote! It is a pity that this is not possible for ex-patriots!

Although I will be 60 this year, the coming presidential elections in Austria will be the first time that I have been eligible to vote since 1968!!!!!

Thanking you for your interest in the “Aussie Diaspora”

Yours Sincerely

Doris Schulze

